
 

                Masses:                                    ~ Sacred Heart Church ~      Reconciliation: 

   Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m.              Kinsman, IL                   Before Sunday Mass        

   Sundays        - 8:00 a.m.                         By appointment: 815-237-2230    

           Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor 

     Father Stanley / Rectory / Clerical needs:  815-237-2230 

               Kinsman Parish House (CCD): 815-392-4245 

  Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or miller@csky.net 

           Prayer chain requests: Laurie Miller: 815-228-4645 - Back-up contact:  Bobbi Brockman:  815-287-2294 

      Website address:  www.swkrcatholics.org 

 

 September 1, 2019                               Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

    

                                    Mass Schedule                                         Mass Intentions                                                  Collections  - 8/25/19 
 

      Sun.     -  Sept.    1      8:00 a.m.   For Parishioners                                    Sunday…………………$ 1,028.00 

      Wed.    -  Sept.    4      8:30 a.m.             Catherine Carey - Lin Hopwood         Church Repair………….        25.00 

      Sun.     -  Sept.    8     8:00 a.m.              Bill Jr. & Marilyn Kruger - Cleonne Wright        Assumption……..…….          25.00 

                             Utilities…………………      100.00  

      MVK Food Pantry items for the month of September:           “Your offering is most appreciated!”        

      Boxed skillet meals, boxed macaroni & cheese and/or canned tuna or chicken  

                                     

      Sunday Mass:               September Stewardship                   “ …for I am meek and humble of heart.” 

                                                         

      Lector:  B. Sulzberger      Servers:   L. Thomas & A. Sulzberger      Eucharistic Ministers:  H. Bierle, K. Vint & C. Sulzberger 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those 

living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and 

women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war.  Please also pray for all that 

are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected 

by recent natural disasters, all first responders, and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful 

support.  

 Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins.  Thank you.   

 Happiest of Birthday wishes to Fr. Stanley, who will be celebrating his Birthday on Tuesday, Sept. 3
rd

!!!  We hope you have 

a wonderful day, Fr. Stan!!! 

  A word from parishioner Donna Gabehart… “Love Outreach will be holding a training seminar on 9/7 in Morris at the 
Municipal Building (700 Division Street).  Our speaker will be Kara Doan from Restoration 61.  Kara and her husband 
run this safe house up north and are great people.  They spoke at our last seminar and we had a full house.  They are 
experts at rescuing girls and giving them the tools to start new lives.  They have taken in over 700 girls this year alone, 
I believe, and only two of them have been from outside the US.  There will be a lite breakfast at 9 and the training will 
follow from 9:30 to 11:30.  Please come and learn things.  You can always find me before or after church or give me a 
call at 237-8202.  I don't know how yet, (I need two of me!) but I will also be at the Alzheimers walk in Ottawa on 9/7 
before the seminar if anyone wants to walk, have me walk for someone, or donate in someone's 
name.   Thanks!!  Donna Gabehart.” 

 The next Parish Council meeting will be held this Wed. Sept. 4
th
 beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish House next door.  All 

parishioners are welcome to attend these meetings. 

 CCD will kick off on Sunday, Sept. 15
th
.  Registration will be held after Mass that morning.  Watch for registration forms to 

be available in the back of the church between now and then. According to our CCD Coordinator, Luri Maier-Lorntz, the 

line-up of this year’s teachers is…. “Caley Krull will be teaching 6-8th Confirmation classes, Melissa Isham is 4th & 5th. 

Melissa Brockman 2nd & 3rd. Harlie Boucher is Kindergarten and first.” Sounds like a winning team to us!!!  As a side 

note…and so you can start talking with your children…Server Training will take be held on Sept. 22
nd

 & Sept. 29
th
.  Training 

will take place during CCD time.  All children that have received First Holy Communion are eligible to Serve Mass.  Please 

take a moment to discuss its importance, what a privilege it is, and encourage their participation!  Thank you! 

 The Knights of Columbus Council 1574 are selling fall mums to help raise funds for Living Alternatives Pregnancy Resource 

Center in Coal City.  Mums are $8.00 each.  Order forms are available in the back of the church.  Please return completed 

forms, with payment, via the collection baskets by Sept. 15
th
, or mail them to the address on the form.  Again, orders are due 

by Sunday, September 15
th

 and the mums can be picked up the following weekend, September 22
nd

, here at church. 

 Prayer Breakfast  - Join a prayer breakfast on Thursday, September 5 with the Servants of the Holy Heart of 
Mary. The topic will be Agape: Sharing God's Love with Our Neighbors. Speaker, Deborah Dodt, has spent her 
entire adult life serving in non-profit agencies. She is the Executive Director of Agape Community Outreach 
Mission, Inc. which serves the needs of those in our community struggling with poverty, hunger and 
homelessness. They are able to provide tangible resources to address immediate needs; make linkages in the 
community for additional services, jobs, housing; and walk with the person or family through the challenges of 
necessary change. September 5, 2019 at 9:00 a.m. - One Heart, One Soul Spirituality Center - 2041 W. State 
Route 113, Kankakee, IL. To register or for more information, please call: 815-935-0800. 

 We would like to welcome all new individuals, couples and families to Sacred Heart!  If you haven’t already done so, please 

register with Fr. Stanley after Mass.  Blue registration forms are on the bulletin board in the vestibule. 

 Word of Life - “The Church has consistently taught that every human life is precious and worthy of protection.” - USCCB 

Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities - “Another Look at Abortion.” 

 Stewardship - Sept. 1, 2019 - (Compliments of the Diocese of Dodge City, KS) - 22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time -  “In the 

Gospel today, Jesus warns us not to give in hopes of repayment, but to give open-handedly to the poor and needy.  That sort 

of giving mirrors the bountiful giving of God and Jesus assures us it is blessed indeed!” 

  

 

http://www.swkrcatholics.org/

